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To:  Mayor and Board of Commissioners 

From: Andy Garman, Town Manager 
Eric Claussen, Public Works Director 
Charlie Bliven, Fleet Superintendent 
Mike Norris, Facilities Maintenance Superintendent 

Date:  September 30, 2021 

Re: Request for Budget Amendment – Street Sweeper 

As the Board is aware, a street sweeper is included in the five-year capital improvement 
program to be purchased in FY 2023. Public Works needs to replace the existing broom-
style sweeper with an updated street-style sweeper, with the appropriate width to be 
used on the multi-use paths. The existing broom sweeper is no longer feasible to use 
on the multi-use path as it is not possible to operate in the overnight or early morning 
hours. The equipment is not lighted and produces a dust cloud which limits the 
operator’s ability to see. It is no longer viable to sweep during the daylight hours as the 
path is consistently being utilized by walkers and bicyclists.  
 
In anticipation of this future need, in the Fall of 2020, Public Works had representatives 
from Schwarze Industries and TYMCO onsite to demonstrate sweepers that could be 
utilized for both sweeping of the curb-and-gutter along S. Croatan Highway, as well as 
sweeping the multi-use path along both S. Croatan Highway and S. Virginia Dare Trail. 
These new sweepers are equipped with headlights for use in dark conditions. They also 
wet and vacuum the material, thereby minimizing dust emitted from the equipment. 
This sweeper is necessary not only for the aesthetics of the Town, but more 
importantly, the safety of all users on the multi-use path as the sand on the path 
creates potential hazards if left unaddressed.  
 
Staff has identified funds to move the purchase of the sweeper into this fiscal year (see 
budget amendment). Attached is a product brochure and quote for the unit that we 
would like to purchase. Currently the lead time is 120 days. Therefore, purchasing now 
would allow us to have the unit prior to Memorial Day of 2022. Public Works asks for 
your consideration to purchase this much-needed piece of equipment.  

http://www.nagsheadnc.gov/


FROM THE PEOPLE WHO INVENTED REGENERATIVE AIR SWEEPING!

Model

The Model 435 COMDEX ® Package utilizes the short 132.5 inch wheelbase of the Isuzu NPR-XD chassis to provide storage, 
different water capacities and signage space for the customer. Acrylic capped ABS plastic doors on each side of the sweeper 
provide a lockable, covered storage area in addition to the tool rack on the front of the COMDEX module. All Model 435 COMDEX 
units include the left and right rear storage compartments.

COMDEX® 72.5 GallonsCOMDEX® 145 Gallons Front Tool Rack



TYMCO, Inc. • P.O. Box 2368 • Waco, TX 76703-2368 • (254) 799-5546 • FAX (254) 799-2722
Please
Recycle

COMDEX® with 72.5 Gallons Water

•  132.5 inch wheelbase	 •  16,000 lb. GVWR
•  Tight turning diameters — 44 foot wall-to-wall / 38 foot 7 inch curb-to-curb turning diameter

The 435 COMDEX® mounted on the Isuzu NPR-XD Chassis provides several benefits

0716 - 8M - 01SM - © TYMCO, Inc. 2016

COMDEX® with 145 Gallons Water

Sweeper photo may contain optional equipment. Specifications subject to change without notice. Consult factory.

•  Storage Area: Approx. 20 cubic feet
•  Front Tool Rack Outside Module
•  U-Style Storage Rack Inside Module
•  Total Water Capacity: 72.5 Gallons

•  Storage Area: Approx. 4 cubic feet
•  Front Tool Rack Outside Module
•  Total Water Capacity: 145 Gallons






